
Friday 24th September 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

This week, in Preschool, we have been sharing the story, Handa’s Surprise, which has involved
beating drums, exploring exotic fruit and on ‘Tasty Tuesday’, making fruit kebabs . We have
discussed the differences between our country and a country like Kenya.

Towan Class have loved exploring the woodland this week. They have been very interested in our
garden area, planting and digging. In English, we have been drawing self-portraits and attempting
to write our name.

This week in Summers Class we have been getting excited about designing and making our own
pizzas.  We have thought about our favourite types of pizza and whether or not pizzas are a
balanced, healthy meal.  We have also been tasting bread to see which is our favourite and which
type of bread would make a good base for our pizzas.

In French this week, Porthcurnick Class have been learning classroom instructions. In art, we were
amazed how many different shades of green paint we could get from just white and green and in
netball we can now use the chest pass, the bounce pass and the overhead pass.

Portholland Class have been working hard in all of their lessons. In our geography lesson, we
explored where in the world our food comes from. We were fascinated to learn that the food we eat
comes from dozens of countries all over the world including South Africa, Italy, Spain and even Peru
and Columbia. Next time we are in the supermarket, we are going to look at the packaging of the
food we buy to see where it comes from.

Porthluney Class have started their art topic, based on creating drama through sculpture. This
week, they have also demonstrated their learning in science by describing the function of the heart
and completed their first piece of writing in English.

On Thursday 7th October we are having a special Italian day menu for school dinners. Please see
the end of the newsletter for more information.

Samaritan's Purse is a non-profit, Christian organisation providing support, emergency relief and
development assistance to people in need around the world. If you would like to support their
Christmas shoebox charity, please request a leaflet from the school reception. You may find more
information on https://www.samaritans-purse.org.uk/what-we-do/operation-christmas-child/

Kind regards

Kate Douglass

Headteacher.
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There will be an extra date for Multi-skills club to make up for the missed one this week; this will be
on Monday 4th October.

Day of
week

Club and  Key
Stage

Time and location of pick-up Maximum
amount of pupils

Adult in charge

Monday Key Stage 1
Multi-Skills

3.30pm-4.30pm
Pick up from the school playground 20 ‘Go Active

Cornwall’

Monday Key Stage 2
Running Club

3.20pm-4.15pm
Pick up from the school playground 25 Miss Mulroy and

Miss Worledge

Tuesday Key Stage 2
Football

3.30pm-4.30pm
Pick up from the school playground 20 ‘Go Active

Cornwall’

Wednesday Key Stage 2
Science Club

3.20pm-4.15pm
Pick up from the school playground 15 Mr Richards

Wednesday Key Stage 1
Arts and Craft
Club

3.20pm-4.15pm
Pick up from the school playground 15 Miss Robertson

and Mrs
Douglass

Miss Mulroy

P.E lead

Congratulations to our newly elected School Council members.
Porthluney: Emily and Anna
Portholland: Lily and Ailla
Porthcurnick: Sennen S and Tabitha
Summers: Riley and Brandon

We will be meeting on Monday to discuss school improvement and fundraising ideas.

For your information, the majority of letters will
be sent via email so please check your inbox
frequently! Thank you.

● Phonics letter for Reception, Year 1, Year 2
Family information sessions

● Nasal Flu Vaccination letter
● 2022 Reception and Year 6 school choices

application leaflet

This will start next week.
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● Opt out email for Reception and Year 6
health checks

● Thursday 30th September: School photos
● Friday 1st October Year 1 hearing test
● Tuesday 12th October Nasal Flu Vaccines
● Monday 27th September, 6.00pm - Reception, Year 1, Year 2 phonics information session
● Wednesday 29th September, 2.30pm - Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 information session
● Thursday 30th September - individual, school photographs
● Friday 1st October - Year 1 hearing tests
● Friday 22nd October - Break up for half-term holiday

Finally, don’t forget to check our website for school related information. Each class has a page and
a blog so you can see what your child is learning at school.  You can also add us on Facebook to
keep up-to-date with news, reminders and photos.

Towan:
Summers: Freddie M for doing extremely well in
his 99 Club and spellings
Isaac for being a kind, sensible and good friend
on the playground.
Rory for being sensible and helpful to a friend in
need.
Porthcurnick:
Porthluney: Emily for being helpful and taking
her prefect duties seriously and in a committed
way.
Porthluney:

Nursery: Stanley for excellent ball skills
Towan: Freddie for beginning to become more
independent within the classroom
Summers: Henry F for creating a fantastic story
map of The Enormous Turnip
Porthcurnick: Megan and Tobias for an
improved focus in maths, working independently
and with more confidence.
Portholland: Aubrey for his basketball skills and
Annabelle for her determination in maths.
Porthluney: Curtis and Anna for completing all
work to the best of their ability.
P.E: Eli for showing excellent ball control in
hockey.

Team captains and points
Godrevy: Krystal and Caitlin - 267
Trevose: Summer and Jago - 259
St Antony: Elowyn and Curtis - 304
Lizard: Isaac and Megan - 233

Towan: 97.50%
Summers: 97.67%
Porthcurnick: 95.00 %
Portholland: 95.36 %
Porthluney: 90.28 %
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White band -
Yellow band -
Orange band -

Blue band -
Grey band -
Brown band -
Black band -

Advert
Tregony School is seeking to appoint a Nursery Manager. We are looking for someone with
initiative and a willingness to become an active member of our friendly and professional
team where meeting the potential of our learners is our highest priority. The successful
candidate will be required to work alongside the headteacher, the EYFS class teacher,
school staff and pre-school support staff. They must be able to work with and follow any
recommendations/guidance from multi agency teams.

This post is for 45.6 weeks per year, 37 hours a week. Tregony School is a small, rural,
community school which has recently taken on Tregony pre-school as part of the school.
The Nursery is an integral part of the school and our local community, with its own
classroom and outside area.It is part of The Roseland Multi-Academy Trust which consists
of three secondary and two primary schools.  The Trust’s vision is “Where Everyone
Succeeds”, and our staff are at the heart of everything we do to create a team spirit in our
highly successful schools.

● At least a Level 3 government recognised EYFS qualification
● GCSEs in Maths and English Grade A-C
● A good level of applied literacy and numeracy skill
● At least two years’ experience of working in a management capacity in a group day

care setting for children aged 0-5 years
● Knowledge of OFSTED standards and experience of inspections 
● A deep Knowledge of the EYFS curriculum and  the teaching of phonics
● Excellent communication skills, both written and verbal
● Knowledge of health & safety and safeguarding  legislation
● Strong organisational skills
● Strong people management skills with the ability to lead and motivate a team
● A commitment to excellence
● Resilience, i.e. maturity, ability to cope with pressure and difficult situations
● Self-confidence with strong interpersonal skills
● Willing to acquire new skills and undertake further training when necessary
● An enjoyment of working collaboratively as a member of a team
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Hours will be 8.00 am until 4.00 pm Monday to Thursday with half an hour unpaid break
and 8.00 - 3.30 on a Friday with half an hour unpaid break = 37 hours.

Holiday Entitlement School holidays will be classed as leave. Payment for leave has been
included in the calculation of the annual salary. Therefore, no leave should be taken
during school term time unless specific prior approval has been obtained from the Chief
Executive Officer.

Please contact Debbie Kirby  dkirby@tregony.cornwall.sch.uk for more information or call
01872530643

For the health and safety of pupils, please can we ask that you reverse into spaces in the
carpark.
If the car park is full, please park at the social club.

On Thursday 7th October, there is a special Italian menu for School Dinners.
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